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July 11, 2008
MORTGAGEE LETTER 2008-18
TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES
                         ALL FEDERAL CREDIT AGENCIES
SUBJECT:
Termination of Telephone Access to Credit Alert Interactive Voice Response 
     System (CAIVRS)
This Mortgagee Letter announces that the Department of Housing and Urban Development will discontinue telephone access to CAIVRS on October 1, 2008.  The hardware supporting the telephone access is obsolete and can no longer be repaired or maintained.  The Federal Housing Administration will continue to offer access to CAIVRS via the Internet.  This Mortgagee Letter replaces the guidance found in HUD Handbook 4000.2 Paragraph 1-6C, and 4155.1, Paragraph 2-5C, that references accessing CAIVRS using telephone access.
Internet Access for FHA Approved Lenders
FHA lender staff currently accessing CAIVRS via the telephone who have FHA Connection User Ids will need to request that their FHA Connection Application Coordinator update their FHA Connection profile to include CAIVRS.  FHA lender staff that does not have FHA Connection User Ids should access the FHA Connection at:  https://entp.hud.gov/clas/index.cfm, and select Registering to Use the FHA Connection to request a User ID and access to CAIVRS.

Internet Access for Non-FHA Participating Agency Lenders
Non-FHA lender staff currently accessing CAIVRS via the telephone will need to request access from HUD’s Internet site at https://entp.hud.gov/caivrs/public/home.html, and select Registering Lender User ID from the main menu.  Each non-FHA lender must request at least one Application Coordinator User ID as well as a Standard User ID for each individual user.  

Background
CAIVRS was implemented in 1988 as an FHA loan origination aid.  In 1989, the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) mandated that Federal Credit agencies prescreen all applicants to assure they were not delinquent on other Federal debt.  In 1990, CAIVRS was expanded to include delinquent Federal borrower data from agencies other than HUD, including the Department of Agriculture (USDA), Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), Small Business Administration (SBA), Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC), and the Department of Education (DOE) and the Department of Justice (DOJ).
CAIVRS is used to determine if a potential borrower has a Federal debt that is currently in default or foreclosure or has had a claim paid by the reporting agency within the last three years.  Federally approved lenders use CAIVRS to prescreen all applicants for federally insured loans.  A unique authorization code is issued each time a borrower is checked in CAIVRS.
Since 1997, FHA approved lenders have had Internet access to CAIVRS via the FHA Connection to check the Social Security Number of each borrower and co-borrower or nonprofit agency acting as a borrower listed on a new FHA loan application.

Prior to February 2004, non-FHA participating agencies (USDA, VA, SBA, FDIC, ED, DOJ) did not have Internet access to the CAIVRS database and, therefore, were required to use telephone access.

If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact the FHA Resource Center at 1-800-CALL-FHA (1-800-225-5342).

Sincerely,







Brian D. Montgomery







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







     Federal Housing Commissioner
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